
The Christmas gathering for switching on 
the lights and greeting Santa is at:  

6pm on Sunday, 3rd December at the 
village Pound.  

As usual there will be mulled wine and 
mince pies for all, with gifts from Santa for 
the children and a draw to see which young 
person switches on the lights. 

If you would like your child’s name to be 
entered in the draw please give their names 
to one of Santa’s helpers and the lucky win-
ner will switch on the Christmas tree lights 
for 2017.  Everyone welcome. Please do 
come and join in with the festivities.  

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON .  

CARNABY AIRFIELD MEMORIAL (CAM) 

We are pleased to announce that we have been granted funding of £1,356.00 
from the Fraisthorpe Wind Farm Fund for more litter bins and litter picking 
equipment.  The litter bins have now been installed around the Parish and we 
have received the litter picking equipment.  

We have also received a grant for a defibrillator from the Lissett Wind Farm 
Fund,  which we have now purchased. This will be installed in the telephone 
kiosk in Carnaby in due course.  We will be formally adopting the kiosk, once 
this has been finalised we will then install the defibrillator into the kiosk. As a 
temporary measure the defibrillator will be fixed to the wall near the kiosk. 

The Parish Council will also receive an annual sum of £1,500 from the 
Fraisthorpe Wind Farm. This fund is open to spend on small projects within the 
Parish. Parishioners are asked to contact us for details of how to apply. 

Please contact us via our website or speak to your local Parish Councillor.  

Website: www.carnabyparishcouncil.co.uk  
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VOLUNTEER ! 

 

If you would like to help 
volunteer to help with litter 
picking duties then please  
let us know.  We take part 
in an annual litter pick in 
co-ordination with East 
Riding of Yorkshire Coun-
cil.  If you would like to 
volunteer please contact us 
via our email address or 
speak to one of the local 
councillors.  Their details 
can be found on the website 
or on our new noticeboard. 
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We would like to thank all the vol-
unteers who cut the grass on the 
Pound and in the churchyard, once 
again, helping to keep our parish 
tidy. 

If anyone is interested in volun-
teering to help with gardening du-
ties around the parish then please 
contact us at: 

clerk@carnabyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Everyone welcome! 

  

St John the Baptist Church, Carnaby 

THANK YOU 

CARNABY A IRFIELD MEMORIAL (CAM)  

CAM have now raised nearly £20,000 so far towards a memorial for the airfield.  A se-
ries of local history talks are being held at Ferns Farm Hotel to raise funds.  Refresh-
ments will be provided. The next history talk is called Bridlington Nostalgia and the 
speaker is John Walker.  Admission is £4.00, everyone welcome! 

CAM have also produced a calendar (£7.50) and have published two history books about 
the former airfield at Carnaby .  The books are entitled Station XI, The Story of RAF 
Carnaby (£8.00) and “Call Up Carnaby” (£9.00).  They are on sale now from  Ferns 
Farm Hotel, Manor Court Hotel, Carnaby Farm Shop and Park Rose Café.  The books 
can also be purchased via the website. Volunteers are always welcome to help raise 
funds. Please contact CAM via their website www.carnabyiarifieldmemorial.org. or 
email info@carnabyairfieldmemorial.org. Thank you. 
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Volunteers needed! 

Services at Carnaby during Christmas: 

 

Sunday 17th December - 4.00 p.m - Carol Service  (with pipers) 

Sunday 24th December - 11.15 a.m. -Holy Communion for Christmas Eve. 

 

 


